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FISCAL NOTE 

Senate Bill 140
Committee: Children and Senior Advocacy Sponsor: Senator J.T. 'Jabo' Waggoner

Analyst: Tiffany Weaver Date: 03/18/2025

Senate Bill 140 as passed the Senate would increase the obligations of the Alabama Department

of Public Health (ADPH) to enforce compliance of youth athletic associations with the existing

Coach Safely Act, by the following amounts: (1) an undetermined amount for personnel-related

expenditures, dependent on the method (digitally or in-person) chosen by ADPH to enforce

compliance; (2) a department-estimated $85,000 for the first year, and $35,000 annually

thereafter, to develop a compliance tracking system to monitor compliance; and (3) a

department-estimated $50,000 annually to print and distribute noncompliance notifications.    

In addition, this bill could increase receipts to the State General Fund by an undetermined

amount dependent on the number of youth athletic associations that are assessed a fine equal to

10% of the association's prior year revenues, as reported to the IRS.


